TOWN OF KILLINGLY

REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS
ARCHITECTURAL/ENGINEERING SERVICES

FOR THE

KILLINGLY MEMORIAL SCHOOL CONCEPTUAL PLAN PROJECT 

PROJECT DESCRIPTION

The Town of Killingly’s Permanent Building Commission (PBC) is seeking proposals for architectural and engineering services to complete conceptual plans and cost estimates investigating the option to remove two sets of modular classrooms at the Killingly Memorial School and construct a new school wing to incorporate the demolished classrooms and the library.  The final documents shall minimally consist of a site layout for any option, conceptual plans for any option, and construction cost estimates.

SCOPE OF SERVICES
The scope of services shall include, but not be limited to:

1. Meet with the Superintendent of Schools and other Town staff to discuss project requirements. 

2. Prepare a preliminary site layout, preliminary conceptual development plan and preliminary estimate for any option, if more than one. 

3. Meet with Town/BOE staff to present the conceptual information specified above.

4. Meet with and present the conceptual plans and cost estimates, with any suggested changes, to the Permanent Building Commission at an evening meeting.

5. Prepare a final conceptual plan and cost estimate in hard copy and electronic copy format, based on the comments received.

SCHEDULE
It is anticipated that the selected firm will begin immediately after selection by the PBC and complete the conceptual drawings within six months. 

PROPOSALS
The Proposal should contain a letter of intent, the firm’s qualifications with a list of similar projects, list of school projects, available manpower with resumes of the key personnel expected to be assigned to the project and a fee schedule.  The firm will be selected based on a combination of qualifications, expertise, and cost.  The Town of Killingly reserves the right to reject any or all proposals, in whole or in part, or to waive any informality in the proposals received if it deems it to be in the best interest of the Town to do so.

Twelve copies of the proposal should be submitted to the Town Manager, at 172 Main Street, Killingly, CT 06239, by 2:00 p.m. on Wednesday, May 22, 2019.  Questions regarding the RFP should be directed to the Community Development Office at 860-779-5355.

